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PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 

 
September 23, 2015 
 
Jeanine Townsend, Clerk to the State Water Board 
State Water Resources Control Board  
P.O. Box 100 
Sacramento, CA 95812-2000 
 
Submitted via e-mail to: commentletters@waterboards.ca.gov 
 
Comment Letter – Proposed Approval of Site-Specific Objectives for Lead and Copper in the Los 
Angeles River Watershed and Reconsideration of the Los Angeles River and Tributaries Metals 
Total Maximum Daily Load 
 
Dear Ms. Townsend: 
 
The City of Burbank (City) generally supports the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board’s 
(Regional Water Board) adoption of the Amendment to the Water Quality Control Plan – Los Angeles 
Region (Basin Plan) to Adopt Site-Specific Objectives for Lead and Copper in the Los Angeles River 
Watershed and to Revise the Total Maximum Daily Load (TMDL) for Metals in the Los Angeles River 
and Tributaries.  The City has worked closely with the Regional Water Board on site-specific objectives 
in the Los Angeles River for over 15 years. Similar to previous site-specific objective work efforts, the 
development of technical information to support the amendments occurred through a thorough 
stakeholder and scientific review process. Scientific review conducted as part of the special studies 
supporting the amendments consisted of the review of the Work Plan, work progress reports, and the 
Final Study Reports by Regional Water Board staff and an independent Technical Advisory Committee 
(TAC). The TAC conducted independent peer review of multiple versions of the Work Plan, preliminary 
data analysis, and the Final Study Reports and provided feedback on key questions raised by Regional 
Water Board staff.  
 
The City raised concerns during the Regional Water Board adoption process on several issues, which 
were ultimately not addressed. The primary unaddressed comment relates to the Regional Water Board’s 
decision to not include a copper water-effect ratio (WER) that was developed for Burbank Western 
Channel (BWC) above the City’s Water Reclamation Plant. Two copper WER sampling sites were 
established in the BWC for the study, one site upstream and one site downstream of the Burbank Water 
Reclamation Plant (BWRP), to evaluate the difference in waterbody conditions with and without the 
influence of tertiary treated wastewater.  The results of the study indicated that separate copper WERs 
(5.44 and 4.75 upstream and downstream of the BWRP, respectively) are appropriate. However, only 
the downstream WER was utilized and is applied to the entirety of the BWC. This approach is 
inconsistent with the original TMDL, which acknowledged different conditions upstream and 
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